
Sayyid Al-Hakeem Receives Prime Minister, Discusses Political, Service
Updates

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, Head of the National State Powers' Alliance, Received His Sovereignty

Prime Minister Mohammed Shia' Al-Sudani to discuss the latest political developments in Iraq

and the region, as well as the Government’s efforts in providing services and enhancing

stability.

His Eminence praised the government for launching several service projects in recent days and

emphasized the importance of sustaining such initiatives, as they play a key role in rebuilding

public trust in the political system and the state's executive institutions.

H.E. underscored the need to safeguard and strengthen stability across political, security, and

social  dimensions,  urging  all  political  and  social  leaders  to  fulfill  their  shared

responsibility in this regard. 

Concerning the regional situation, H.E. highlighted the importance of enabling the Syrian

people to govern their country and draft their constitution, while stressing the need to

preserve Syria's demographic diversity, sovereignty, and territorial unity.

In the meeting’s conclusion, Sayyid Al-Hakeem affirmed the importance of maintaining high

levels of security and military preparedness and for continuing proactive operations to counter

terrorism and eliminate sleeper cells.


